
PGA Office Memo: Meeting between the President of the General Assembly and the President of 

the Security Council for the month of July, the Permanent Representative of Peru to the United 

Nations on 26 June 2019 

 

The President of the General Assembly (PGA), H.E. Mrs. María Fernanda Espinosa Garcés, met on 

26 June 2019 with the President of the Security Council for the month of July, H.E. Mr. Gustavo 

Meza-Cuadra, Permanent Representative of Peru to the United Nations.  

 

The Permanent Representative briefed the PGA on the programme of work for next month. He 

said that during the Peruvian presidency, the Security Council is expected to hold two open 

debates namely on the linkages between international terrorism and organized crime and on 

Middle East. The Security Council is also scheduled to hold briefings on the maintenance of the 

international peace and security: implementing the youth, peace and security agenda and 

peacebuilding and sustaining peace: partnership for national-owned transitions. The Permanent 

Representative cited that Peru had also organized an Open Debate of the Security Council on 

youth, peace and security during its presidency in April 2018.  

 

The PGA commended the programme of work especially on deliberation concerning youth, peace 

and security agenda that aligns with her priorities. The PGA also thanked the Permanent 

Representative for his readiness and support to the proposal of holding the high-level dialogue 

on multilateralism between the Presidents of the General Assembly, Security Council and United 

Nations Economic and Social Council in July. The PGA and the Permanent Representative also 

expressed their commitment to have greater collaboration between the two important organs in 

advancing the agenda of peace and security of the United Nations.  

 

 

 

 

 

/END/ 


